
ST MARY & ST ALBAN  

HALIFAX 
PARISH CLERGY: Fr. Martin Kelly, Deacon John Walsh 

St. Mary’s Presbytery, 2 Clarence Street, Halifax, HX1 5DH  

THE THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
24TH OCTOBER 2021 

 Time CHURCH Intention 

Sunday 24th October 
The  Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
 

9:30a.m.(L) 
11:00a.m.(L) 
1:00p.m. 
6:00p.m. 

St Mary’s  
St Mary’s  
St Mary’s 
St Alban’s 

Eddie Casey 
For the Parish 
Polish Mass 
Yorkshire Brethren 

Monday  25th— Weekday in Ordinary Time No Mass   

Tuesday 26th— W eekday in Ordinary Time 7:00p.m. St Albans Joan Smith 

Wednesday 27th—Weekday in Ordinary Time 
 

9:30a.m.(L) 
 

St Mary’s Mikhail Stepanovich 
Peshkeldin 

Thursday 28th—Ss Simon and Jude NO MASS   

Friday 29th—Weekday in Ordinary Time 9:30a.m.(L) St Mary’s Thanksgiving 

Saturday 30th—Weekday in Ordinary  Time 
 

12:15p.m.(L) St Mary’s Deceased Members of 
the Hallinan Family 

CELEBRATION OF MASS—(L)= LIVESTREAMED ON YOU TUBE 

  

PRAYER LIST 
David Sutcliffe, Gladys Megson, Patricia Hintze, Patricia Ellison, Margaret Burke, John Wallis,  

Millie Haigh, David Murphy, Peter Fekete, Fawzia Mohamed, William Long, Sonya Box, Julie Simpson,  
Charlotte Fitzpatrick, Kathleen Knapton, Peter Carolan, Peter Smith, Julie Hall, David Hopkinson,  

Moya Andrew, Tony Lennon, Suzanne Peaker, Larry Byrne, Winnie Whelan, Kathleen Hannan,  
Nancy McGrath, Eleanor Foran, Maureen Colleran, Patricia Reynolds  

and all the sick and housebound of the parish, their families and those who care for them. 

PLEASE PRAY FOR   Stephen Gray and all those who have died recently and  
Canon Charles Leteux and all those whose anniversaries occur at this time. 

PRAYER 
GROUP 

There will be a  
Rosary Zoom 

Meeting 
79885782514   

Password 
C8RKVv   

on Wednesday 
evening at 7pm:   

PLEASE NOTE 
NEW SIGN ON 

DETAILS 

SVP  
Anyone who 

needs to get in 
touch with the 

SVP in the Parish 
can now call 

07512 011 440.  

THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION FOR OCTOBER 
Missionary Disciples 

We pray that every baptised person may be engaged in evangelization, available to the mission, by 
being witnesses of a life that has the flavour of the Gospel. 

Exposition  of the 
Blessed  

Sacrament will take 
place from 11 to 

Noon on Saturday 
at St Mary’s and the 

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation will 
be available from 11 

to Noon on  
Saturday at St 

Mary’s and from 
5:45 p.m. on Sunday 

at  
St Alban’s. 

PARISH CHOIR 
Do you like singing? 
Why don’t you join 
our Parish Choir? 

Choir Practice is on 
Wednesday at 
6:30p.m. at St 

Mary’s. CURRENT COVID RESTRICTIONS 
FACE MASKS: : It is no longer necessary to wear masks in church, though parishioners should feel free to do so if they wish.         
SOCIAL DISTANCING: As you enter St Mary’s, the benches on the right (organ side) will remain as they are with social dis-
tancing in place. The benches on the left can all be used with no social distancing.       
HAND SANITISING: Please continue to use the hand sanitising gel as you enter and leave church. 
HOLY COMMUNION: Those on the left side of church should make their way to the altar gates to receive Holy Communion. 
Those who are socially distancing on the right will have Holy Communion 
brought to them as is the present practice.        ST ALBAN’S CHURCH Social Distancing cannot be guaranteed at any Masses at 
St Alban’s. 

In all of this, I thank you for the generous way that you have looked after and assisted one another in feeling safe when coming 
before the Lord in prayer. 



 

 TODAY IS WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 
 
 

There will be a Retiring Collection for the Association for the Propagation of  the Faith 
 
 

THE LEEDS CCRS: In partnership with Leeds Trinity University, the Diocese is launching a new pro-

gramme which explores Catholic faith, education and spirituality. An information evening will be held 

at Hinsley Hall, and online via Zoom, on Monday 25th October from 7-8pm. For more information, 

email gregory.stacey@dioceseofleeds.org.uk.  

 

REVELATION: The Youth Service’s monthly youth event for young people in Years 8-13 is back! It will 

be taking place on Thursday 11th November at Hinsley Hall from 5:30-7:30pm. It will be an evening of 

prayer, music, games, fellowship and more as we focus on the theme of ‘Remembrance’. For further in-

formation, email youth@dioceseofleeds.org.uk .  

 

CATHOLIC CARE TRUSTEE VACANCIES: Catholic Care seeks to recruit new trustees to increase the 

breadth of knowledge and experience on its established Board of Trustees.  (Could you be part of a ded-

icated team delivering social action throughout the Diocese of Leeds through caring for and supporting 

adults, children and families who are disadvantaged, vulnerable and marginalised?  If you want to live 

your faith through action we would welcome an application from you.) For further information and if 

you are interested in applying, please visit www.catholic-care.org.uk.  Closing date for applications is 

Monday 15 November 2021 (Words in brackets may be omitted.) 

 

CATHOLIC CARE VACANCIES: Catholic Care are recruiting a new Head of Finance who will work 

closely with the strategic Leadership Team with opportunities to progress.  Catholic Care are working 

in exclusive partnership with Sharp Consultancy. Please send your CV directly to ja-

miec@sharpconsultancy.com quoting reference CC11154. A number of other vacancies: www.catholic-

care.org.uk, 0113 388 5400. 

 

MOUNT ST JOSEPH’S: Little Sisters of the Poor Christmas Fair, 20th November, 12-4pm. Christmas 

Raffle – please contact reception for tickets, tel: 0113 278 4101. Posters attached.  

 

LAY CHAPLAIN VACANCY: Holy Family Catholic School, Keighley seek a Lay Chaplain. Further de-

tails from Michelle Clare: mclare@holyfamilyschool.uk. Closing date: 8th November. Further details 

attached. 

This week’s Diocesan Notices and Catholic Care Vacancies  
are held on there own page of  the Parish Web Site. 

 
 
 
 

Mass Offerings, Notices and News Items for the Parish Bulletin should be given to Fr Martin or Deacon John by Wednesday evening at the 
latest. Notices and News Items but not Mass Intentions can be sent to John Coates  (01422 360469 or  jbcoates@btinternet.com) again by 

Wednesday evening. The Parish Safeguarding Representative is Clare O’Neill (07792147620 psr.coneill@dioceseofleeds.org.uk) 
Leeds Diocese Charity Registration No. 249404 
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